
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                 January 29th, 2024 

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:10a.m. January 29th, 2024 with the following present; Mark 

Bacon, Ron Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary, and Leigh 

Morning, Attorney. Also present Kevin and Carol Geise. 

The minutes of the meeting that was held on January 16th, 2024 were approved and signed by Jarman, 

2nd by Aulbach. Motion carried. 

MANILLA OPEN DRAIN 

Surveyor checked with the lowest bidder, Gettinger Excavating, who was comfortable with his bid. 

Motion was made to signed the contract by Jarman, 2nd by Aulbach. Project to start within the next 

couple of weeks weather permitting. Motion carried.  

GEISE/STEVENS 

Geise called the Surveyor to take a look at the waterway. Water is coming up on Steven side. About 5ft 

from road. Camera is to be run this Wednesday 1/31/24 at 10:00a.m. to see where the blockage maybe 

at. Geise showed a video to the board. Geise asked if we can go ahead and remove trees, Bacon 

suggested we wait till the camera is run to see where the blockage is. Leigh also suggested we wait till 

we know and do it all at once. Leigh stated Surveyor can start the drawing of the bids specs now.  

Ron asked Surveyor about the drainage on Airport Road.  

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Jarman, 2nd by 

Aulbach. Motion carried. 

__________________________ _________________________    ___________________________ 

Mark Bacon                                       Ron Jarman                                        Kenny Aulbach 

 


